#### TOWN OF LAKEVILLE Selectmen's Meeting Minutes April 27, 2015 – 7:00 PM

On April 27, 2015, the Board of Selectmen held a meeting at 7:00 PM at the Town Office Building in Lakeville. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Burke at 7:00 PM. Selectmen present were: Selectman Burke, Selectman Powderly and Selectman Hollenbeck. Also present were: Rita Garbitt, Town Administrator, Tracie Craig, Executive Assistant and Christine Weston, Recording Secretary. Matthew Ferreira of the Middleboro Gazette was recording the meeting (through his cassette recorder, since he had to cover the Middleborough Town Meeting) and LakeCAM.

# 7:00 PM Meet with Lakeville Members of Regional School District Committee and Town Moderator to appoint Old Colony Regional Vocational Technical High School Committee Member

Sherry Barron, member of the Regional School District Committee, and Norman Orrall, Town Moderator, was present. Chairman Burke explained that the appointing authority consists of the Board of Selectmen, Town Moderator and Lakeville Members of the Regional School Committee for the appointment of an Old Colony Regional Vocational Technical High School Committee Member. Mr. Orrall stated that Donald Foster has requested reappointment for a term on the Old Colony Regional Vocational Technical High School Committee that would expire April 30, 2015. If he is reappointed, his new term expiration will be May 1, 2018.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To appoint Donald Foster to the Old Colony Regional Vocational Technical High School Committee through May 1, 2018.

Unanimous in favor.

#### 7:15 PM Meet with Representatives from the United Way of Greater Plymouth County

Chairman Burke stated that the representatives of the United Way of Greater Plymouth County were unable to meet with the Board this evening. They will drop off the supply of bags for the picking up of litter in Lakeville at another time. Ms. Schroeder stated that she was present on behalf of the Litter Lifters. She asked if the Selectmen would participate in a litter lifting contest between Lakeville and Middleborough on May 16<sup>th</sup>. The Middleborough Board of Selectmen will be participating in their litter cleanup effort. The Selectmen said they would not be able to participate due to prior commitments. Selectman Hollenbeck stated that the Community Development Committee (CDC) is discussing the event tomorrow evening. She hopes that there will be some sort of participation available. Ms. Craig noted that the Town did receive a donation in the amount of \$500 from Sun Multi Sports for the event that the Town was going to have around the picking up of trash throughout the Town. Selectman Hollenbeck stated that the CDC will reach out to Ms. Schroeder after tomorrow night's meeting.

#### Revisit amended Job Description - Principal Assessor Position

Paul Meleedy, John Olivieri and Evagelia Fabian, Board of Assessors Members, were present for the discussion. Chairman Burke explained that this topic had been on the April 7<sup>th</sup> meeting agenda and was tabled until further research could be done. He had spoken with Paul Meleedy, and it was decided to get everyone in the room and talk about the needs specific to the Principal Assessor Position to try and make a decision relative to what they are looking for. There may have been a miscommunication of what the Assessors may have been looking for. My understanding is that there is an open position for a Principal Assessor. There is a consultant that has been hired to fill in on a part time interim basis to work with the Board of Assessors and the staff to make sure that things are getting done. It was thought that the Assessors were to hire someone until the end of the fiscal year so that the Selectmen could take a look at what other Towns did. Ms. Meleedy stated that it was his understanding that the Assessors would hire someone as soon as possible. However, subsequent to that, there have been conversations about the needs. He stated that Molly Reed would be able to return on an infrequent basis, and the consultant is there for important matters. He has only two (2) more days with the Assessors, then he will be on a long term assignment down the Cape. That then leaves two (2) months without anyone in the office, if the Assessor's Department is to wait until the end of the fiscal vear.

Mr. Olivieri stated that he had spoken with Harold Sheed and inquired about the possibility of Lakeville contracting with them. They would then come down and assess the Assessors Office in a variety of ways, such as are they doing their tasks timely and accurately, and from a staffing standpoint of if they are adequately serving the residents. The cost to do that would be approximately \$1,200. The Assessors are in agreement with that. If that sounds reasonable, he would like to take that opportunity to do that in order to justify the needs. The gentleman can come down next week, and then in May we can come back and tell you what they said. Mr. Olivieri asked if the Selectmen were in favor of that. Ms. Garbitt stated that the Department of Revenue will come out and assess all the operations of the Town at no charge. However, it is not known if they do individual Departments. Selectman Hollenbeck asked Mr. Meleedy if they would provide those services. Mr. Meleedy responded that they would if they were able. Mr. Olivieri stated that he can explain to them that the Town needs an analysis, not a sales pitch. Chairman Burke wondered if maybe they could provide someone to fill in for the Principal Assessor's job. Mr. Olivieri explained that it is difficult to find someone with that ability. That is something that this resource group does, however, the pool of candidates for those temporary positions is not there. A lot of Towns are finding that out. If we are diligent in watching our budget, we should be able to contain that \$1,200 within our budget. Ms. Garbitt stated that often Towns tap into the retiree pool. Mr. Olivieri stated that the current person in the office is a retired Assessor from the Town of Duxbury.

Mr. Meleedy stated that the Assessors just dealt with their last abatement this evening, and the excise tax side is done. There is still the end of year reporting, but that is a month and a half away. Selectman Powderly stated that \$1,200 seems to be a reasonable price. Ms. Garbitt mentioned that typically the Town receives three (3) quotes. Selectman Powderly stated that this is somewhat of an emergency. Ms. Garbitt explained that it is her policy as Chief Procurement Officer. Mr. Meleedy asked if the Selectmen vote on the job description, is it then provided to

the union. Ms. Garbitt responded that she would forward this with the three (3) changes to Town Counsel and pass it by the Union Representative. The big issue would be the classification change; however, there are other minor changes.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Hollenbeck; seconded by Selectman Powderly it was:

VOTED: To hire a consultant for the Assessors' Department to perform an assessment of the Assessors personnel needs with an amount up to and not exceeding \$1,500. Unanimous in favor.

## <u>Discuss doing an analysis of the space issues for Town Departments/Facilities and appointing a Study Committee</u>

Chairman Burke explained that about two (2) weeks ago he was talking with Mr. Olivieri about the Assessors Building in order to better understand their space needs, since it appears that the space could be used better. He came up with the idea to create a Committee that can study all the space needs of the Town Departments. In talking with the Police Chief, it is apparent that the Police are dealing with space issues. The Fire Chief has indicated that the Fire Department is as well. The Town should create a committee that can analyze the needs of all Town Departments and align this with the Capital Plan to determine the best way to meet the space needs of various Town Departments. Selectman Hollenbeck asked about what took place when the previous feasibility studies were done. Ms. Garbitt explained that the Selectmen were putting together a design for the Police Station and went to Town Meeting for funding. In 2007, Kaestle and Boos looked at all Town properties and performed an analysis of the different options. The Selectmen did approve the building of a Police Station facility, however, the economic climate changed, and the Board did not feel that they could ask the taxpayers for that amount of money. The \$150,000 that was approved was rescinded and used elsewhere.

Chairman Burke stated that the goal of this is to start the conversation again. Other than one (1) discussion about building a Police Station up near the MBTA Station or a joint Police Facility with the Town of Middleborough, it has not been a topic of conversation. He hopes to begin the discussions again to start developing a plan or a needs analysis. Maybe there is a need for a new feasibility study, where the old study could be reviewed and compared to the current situations. He feels that there is a need to get that conversation started. Selectman Powderly stated that if the Town is looking at a manpower assessment, that sometimes drives a capital assessment. A consultant would have to have some parameters of not where you want them to head, but what would be needed for 11,000 citizens in Town, with a possible future population of 15,000. It is not known what the Town will need for municipal space, unless it is known what the hiring plans will be over the next 5-15 years. A space assessment can be done with what we presently have, taking into consideration some hires, but we need to try and give some guidelines to what type of future growth we see. We do need to work more efficiently and better utilize the space we have, but the 2007 study would have new buildings for the Police, Fire, Highway and Town Office Building at a price tag of \$23.7 million. That is a figure from 2007.

Chairman Burke stated that it may be deemed that the Committee would go through the Departments and feel that some Town Departments are fine the way they are. This is not to

advocate for the construction of any one of those facilities. The Assessors' Office is an opportunity. With some analysis and rearranging, that office could be better utilized. We don't know whether we do that or sell the building, but the Study Committee could take the ideas and vet them out. We don't want to be acting unilaterally; we want to be acting in concert with the needs so that everyone is on board with it at Town Meeting. Selectman Hollenbeck stated that the current needs have not been looked at. A placeholder could be set into place, but justice needs to be given to the discussion that the Town needs space for growth. Chairman Burke stated that this will help weed out the obvious requests that the Board will receive from everyone. The Selectmen will be meeting Wednesday night with the Finance Committee to discuss the Department needs, then they will be invited back to meet and discuss what is decided. The Board will need to make an assumption about the Department needs and have that govern the outlook. This will be placed on the next agenda of the Selectmen.

#### Revisit award of loam bid for the Ted Williams Camp Earth Removal Project

Chairman Burke explained that the awarding of the loam bid for Ted Williams had been discussed initially on the April 7<sup>th</sup> agenda of the Selectmen. Ms. Craig said that Dan Hopkins was at a fire and unable to attend the meeting to discuss this. Ms. Garbitt stated that Darryl Bernier, Park Commissioner, had said that they have a bidder for the loam. She asked for the information, however, has not received it yet. Selectman Powderly stated that he wants to know how many yards there are and the amount that they will use for fields. Ms. Garbitt stated that T.L. Edwards had done a measurement for the Park Commission, but Mr. Hopkins said that they can measure it again. Selectman Powderly stated that the Park Department needs to spread what they need first, and then measure what will be sold.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To table the award of the loam bid for the Ted Williams Camp Earth Removal Project.

Unanimous in favor.

### Review request from Attorney John Ryder on behalf of Gene Bartlett regarding acceptance of Woodland Ridge Drive and Village Road

Chairman Burke explained that the acceptance of Woodland Ridge Drive and Village Road initially came up at the November 2014 Special Town Meeting. The easements were not recorded within the 120 days of the Special Town Meeting, so, there is a need to go through the process again, and schedule this for the June Town Meeting. A letter has been received from Attorney Ryder, and there is some information about the procedural layout. Ms. Garbitt explained that she did contact Jessica Bradley about the matter. Selectman Hollenbeck said that the Board will have to explain this at Town Meeting. Chairman Burke stated that all the steps need to be redone. It is to be pointed out that the people in that neighborhood bent over backwards to make sure everything was resolved in a timely fashion, and they should not be penalized for Attorney Ryder not getting the easements recorded.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To add the request from Attorney John Ryder on behalf of Gene Bartlett regarding the acceptance of Woodland Ridge Drive and Village Road to the Town Meeting Warrant.

Unanimous in favor

# <u>Discuss letter from the School Superintendent regarding the FY15 Regional Transportation Assessment and update from Selectman Hollenbeck regarding the Regional Finance Committee Meeting of April 22, 2015</u>

Chairman Burke explained that the Board received a letter on April 14th from the Superintendent of Schools, Rick Medeiros and the Finance Director, Fred Baker, regarding the FY15 Regional Transportation Assessment and the Governor's 9C cuts. Chairman Burke read the letter into the record. Lakeville's share is \$189,357 from the \$323,022. Ms. Garbitt stated that Freetown's Town Administrator, John Healy, called to see what the Town of Lakeville was going to do about it. He was told that the Board met on March 9<sup>th</sup> about the matter with the Superintendent. The 9C cuts before Governor Patrick left office is what this is based on, however, our legislators are trying to undo those. Selectman Hollenbeck stated that it this is still up in the air, but it is not definitive. The Regional Finance Committee did not have a quorum for their meeting that was supposed to take place last Wednesday to discuss the Regional Transportation fund. Chairman Burke stated that obviously if this happens, the Town will provide the funds to the Schools, but it is premature to do anything at this point. Selectman Hollenbeck added that the Town cannot do anything until the Special Town Meeting anyway, when the funds could be appropriated. Selectman Powderly stated that then the Board's response is the same as it was in the February 13<sup>th</sup> letter. The final disbursement comes at the end of June. Ms. Garbitt stated that the Town will need to put a warrant article forward by May 27<sup>th</sup>. Chairman Burke stated that if the cuts happen, the Town will deal with it in June, or at the Fall Special Town Meeting.

# Revisit and vote on Letter of Services for Polaris Consultants LLC for Assessors Mapping Project

Chairman Burke explained that the Board had asked for a little more information on the services that Polaris Consultants would be providing. The agreement was signed by Janet Black, who formerly served as the Chairman of the Board of Assessors. Since the Board was not aware of what this entailed, it was felt that the Board needed further information prior to approval of the services. Paul Meleedy, Member of the Board of Assessors, confirmed that the Assessors unanimously recommended approval of the Letter of Services with Polaris Consultants LLC.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To approve and sign the Letter of Services with Polaris Consultants LLC to update the existing MassGIS III Assessors' Maps and map production.

Unanimous in favor

#### Review and vote on contract for Beta Engineering for Rhode Island Road

Chairman Burke stated that Town Counsel and the Town Accountant have reviewed the contract. Beta Engineering will provide engineering services for the redesign of Route 79. The span is less than two (2) miles. The cost of \$289,100 is just to design it, which is only 25% of the cost.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To approve the contract with Beta Engineering for the 25% Design Phase of Roadway and Traffic Improvements for Rhode Island Road in the amount of \$289,100, and to authorize the Town Administrator to sign it.

Unanimous in favor.

# <u>Discuss Mutual Cooperation Agreement with Greater Attleboro/Taunton HOME Consortium</u>

Ms. Garbitt stated that she would like to preface the fact that the Selectmen do not have to vote on the Consortium, however, it is preferred that the Selectmen vote one way or another, since it is a good program. Chairman Burke explained that the Town of Lakeville is currently a member of the Greater Attleboro/Taunton HOME Consortium. The Mutual Cooperation Agreement expires September 30, 2015. If Lakeville would like to continue being a member in the HOME Consortium, the Board does not need to take any action. If Lakeville would like to withdraw from the HOME Consortium, they need to notify them in writing prior to May 4, 2015. Ms. Garbitt further explained that low income residents or non-profit organizations utilize this program.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To put in writing that the Town of Lakeville will continue its membership with the Greater Attleboro/Taunton HOME Consortium.

Unanimous in favor.

#### Discuss and vote to sign the 2015 MS4 Storm Water Permit

Chairman Burke explained that the Town is required to do this for the Storm Water Permit report that is due every May 1<sup>st</sup>. The EPA will be issuing new regulations, but they have not done that as of yet.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To authorize the Chairman to sign the 2015 Annual Report for the Town of Lakeville's MS4 General Permit.

Unanimous in favor.

## Request from South Shore Race Management LLC to hold Lakeville Police Hot Pursuit 5K Road Race – September 19, 2015

Chairman Burke stated that the Board received the request to allow South Shore Race Management LLC to hold the Lakeville Police Hot Pursuit Road Race on September 19, 2015. The race will begin at 9:00 AM. The Police Chief has approved the Police details.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To approve the request by South Shore Race Management LLC to hold a Lakeville Police Hot Pursuit 5K Road Race on September 19, 2015 starting and ending at the Ted Williams Camp.

Unanimous in favor.

# <u>Discuss and vote to reappoint David Frates as Animal Control Officer/Constable and Assistant Animal Control Officers Jared Darling, Laurice Hedges; Darcy Lee and Jennifer Nash</u>

Chairman Burke noted that the appointments for the Animal Control Officer and the Assistant Animal Control Officers expire on April 30, 2015.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To appoint David Frates as Animal Control Officer and Constable; Jared Darling as Assistant Animal Control Officer; Laurice Hedges as Assistant Animal Control Officer; Darcy Lee as Assistant Animal Control Officer and Jennifer Nash as Assistant Animal Control Officer, all with an expiration of April 30, 2016. Unanimous in favor.

#### Discuss and vote on Appointments to the Zoning By-Law Review Advisory Committee

Chairman Burke spoke on the proposed membership of the Zoning By-Law Review Advisory Committee and explained that the terms would expire July 31, 2015.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To appoint the following Members to the Zoning By-Law Review Advisory Committee, with terms to expire on July 31, 2015: Peter Conroy – Planning Board representative; John Olivieri, Jr. – Zoning Board of Appeals representative; Robert Poillucci – Board of Health representative; Derek Maksy – Conservation Commission representative; Robert Mather – At Large Member; Nathan Darling – Building Commissioner; and Aaron Burke – Board of Selectmen representative. Unanimous in favor.

### Rescind appointments of John Powderly to Project Review Committee for 43D and Aaron Burke to Casino Advisory Committee

Chairman Burke noted that due to changes made during reorganization of the Board of Selectmen, two (2) appointments needed to be rescinded.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To rescind the appointment of John Powderly to the Project Review Committee for 43D.

Unanimous in favor.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To rescind the appointment of Aaron Burke to the Casino Advisory Committee. Unanimous in favor.

# <u>Discuss request from Board of Library Trustees to appoint Search Committee for Library Director</u>

Chairman Burke read the request from the Board of Library Trustees to appoint a Search Committee for a new Library Director.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To appoint the following Members to the Lakeville Library Director Selection Committee: Aaron Burke; Barbara Rose; Teresa Mirra; Olivia Melo; Donald Fronzaglia; Ruth Gross, Richard LaCamera and Nancy LaFave. Unanimous in favor.

#### Review and vote on Job Description for Secretarial Pool

Chairman Burke explained that over the years the Town has lost members of the secretarial pool, and now finds itself in need of people to fill the need for recording secretaries. Selectman Hollenbeck stated that often there is a need to have the recorded version transcribed, since the recording secretary cannot always be at the meetings. Discussion took place of if the recording could be the official record of the minutes of the meeting or if written minutes are needed. Ms. Garbitt stated that there is still the need to say what votes took place, the topics covered and to provide the minutes on the Town website, but will ask Town Counsel if the tape version will suffice. It was agreed to add wording in the job description that the person does not have to be present to take the meeting minutes; they can be transcribed from tape.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To approve the Job Description for the Secretarial Pool. Unanimous in favor.

#### Review and vote on the revised Family Medical Leave Act Policy

Ms. Garbitt said that the Family Medical Leave Act Policy needed to be revised and voted on. The revised version was presented in the agenda.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To adopt the amended Family Medical Leave, Parental Leave and Small Necessities Leave Policy as presented.

Unanimous in favor.

# <u>Discuss appointment of SRPEDD Representative and Joint Transportation Planning Group Delegate</u>

Chairman Burke stated that the Town received a letter from SRPEDD requesting the appointment of the Board of Selectmen's Representative on the SRPEDD Commission and a Delegate and Alternate Delegate to the Joint Transportation Planning Group.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To appoint Rita Garbitt as the Selectmen's Representative on the SRPEDD Commission, Jeremy Peck as the Delegate to the Joint Transportation Planning Group with Rita Garbitt as Alternate Delegate. The terms will expire May 31, 2016.

Unanimous in favor.

#### Announce Officer Ryan Maltois' Exceptional Service Award

Chairman Burke read the Police Chief's letter into the record and announced the Officer's Exceptional Service Award that was provided to Ryan Maltois, the School Resource Officer.

### Review and vote to approve Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes of January 12, 2015, February 2, 2015 and March 23, 2015

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To approve the Selectmen's Meeting Minutes of January 12, 2015 and February 2, 2015 and March 23, 2015 as presented.

Unanimous in favor.

## Review and vote to approve Board of Selectmen Executive Session Meeting Minutes of January 12, 2015 and April 7, 2015

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To approve the Executive Session Meeting Minutes of January 12 and April 7, 2015 as presented.

Unanimous in favor.

#### **New Business**

Ms. Garbitt stated that Ms. Craig pointed out that there is a need for the reappointment of Veterans' Agent and Graves Officer since the current appointment expires April 30, 2015.

Upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To appoint Wilfred Corey as the Veterans' Agent/Graves Officer with an appointment to expire April 30, 2016.

Unanimous in favor.

Ms. Garbitt explained that she received a letter back from Comcast regarding the March 23 discussion on closing the Middleborough office and they plan to attend the May 11<sup>th</sup> meeting to discuss the matter.

#### **Other Items**

- 1. Copy of Jeremy Peck's letter regarding Richmond Road Bridge in Freetown, MA
- 2. Memo from the Board of Health regarding Reorganization
- 3. Copy of memo sent to Zoning Board of Appeals regarding 7 Main Street proposed development
- 4. Letter sent to Columbia Gas of Massachusetts regarding Road Opening Permits
- 5. Letter received from Comcast regarding our questions on the Middleborough Customer Service Office
  - Selectman Powderly asked if the Board will have Comcast back in to discuss the earlier proposal. Ms. Garbitt responded that they will be in at the next meeting to talk over what they want to do. Ms. Craig pointed out that Comcast recently closed their Bridgewater office; now people have to go to the Raynham, Middleborough and Brockton facilities.
- 6. Letter from the Governor's Office regarding FY16 Chapter 90 funding
- 7. Notice from Taunton Planning Board regarding decision on Medical Marijuana Dispensary-Revolution Drive, Taunton, MA Selectman Powderly asked why the notice had been received. Ms. Craig responded that it is a legal requirement that Planning Boards notify abutting Towns of decisions like these.
- 8. Memo from Plymouth County Registry of Deeds regarding Community Preservation Act Surcharge Funds Collected in 2014
- 9. Notice from Plymouth County Mosquito Control Project regarding Aerial Larviciding

Chairman Burke distributed the notice and read the letter into the record. He stated that further information can be found at www.plymouthmosquito.org and the information is on the www.lakeville.ma.org website as well. Ms. Garbitt added that this is an additional spraying.

- 10. Letter from DEP regarding 2015 Sustainable Materials Recovery Program Municipal Grant Application
- 11. Letter from Coalition for Responsible Retailing
- 12. Letter from Columbia Gas regarding rate increase
- 13. Notice from Verizon regarding upcoming changes to FIOS TV Programming
- 14. The Voice of the Retired Public Employee Newsletter

At 8:33 PM, upon a motion made by Selectman Powderly; seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck it was:

VOTED: To enter Executive Session and not return to Open Session pursuant to M.G.L. c.30A, §21(6) to consider the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real estate, if an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the public body, and the Chair so declared; pursuant to M.G.L. c.30A, §21(3) to discuss pending litigation if an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the Board, and the Chair so declared; and pursuant to M.G.L. c.30A, §21(2) to conduct contract negotiations with non-union personnel, specifically the Deputy Fire Chief and the Building Commissioner.

Polled vote: Selectman Burke-Aye, Selectman Powderly-Aye, and Selectman Hollenbeck -Aye.

#### List of Documents provided at the April 27, 2015 meeting

- 1. Memos regarding meeting with the Lakeville Members of the Regional School District Committee and Town Moderator to appoint Old Colony Regional Vocational Technical High School Committee Member
- 2. Letter from the United Way of Greater Plymouth County regarding delivering a supply of bags to be used for litter pickup in Lakeville.
- 3. Job description for Principal Assessor position and classification and compensation plan for FY16
- 4. Amended job description for the Principal Assessor/Appraiser
- 5. Letter from the Town Administrator regarding space issues and ideas for the Town Departments
- 6. Award of loam bid for the Ted Williams Camp Earth Removal Project
- 7. Request from Attorney John Ryder on behalf of Gene Bartlett regarding acceptance of Woodland Ridge Drive and Village Road
- 8. Letter from the School Superintendent regarding the FY15 Regional Transportation Assessment and update from Selectman Hollenbeck regarding the Regional Finance Committee meeting of April 22, 2015
- 9. Letter to vote on services for Polaris Consultants LLC for Assessors mapping project
- 10. Letter to vote on contract for Beta Engineering for Rhode Island Road
- 11. Mutual cooperation agreement with Greater Attleboro/Taunton HOME Consortium
- 12. Vote to sign MS4 General Permit annual report
- 13. Request from South Shore Race Management LLC to hold Lakeville Police Hot Pursuit 5k Road Race
- 14. Appointments of Animal Control Officer/Constable and Assistant Animal Control Officers
- 15. Vote on appointments to the Zoning Bylaw Review Advisory Committee
- 16. Rescind appointments of John Powderly to Project Review Committee for 43D and Aaron Burke to Casino Advisory Committee
- 17. Request from Board of Library Trustees to appoint Selection Committee for Library Director
- 18. Vote on job description for Secretarial Pool
- 19. Vote on the revised FMLA policy
- 20. Appointment of SRPEDD representative and Joint Transportation Planning Group delegate
- 21. Memo from Police Chief regarding Officer Ryan Maltois' Exceptional Service Award
- 22. Selectmen Meeting Minutes of January 12, February 2, and March 23, 2015
- 23. Letter from Plymouth County Mosquito Control Project